
New City Catechism 

Question 11: What does God require in the sixth, seventh, 

and eighth commandments? 

Bible References: 

 Rom. 13:9 

Sixth: 

 Matt. 5:21-22; 43-45 

 Rom. 12:14, 17-21 

 Heb. 12:14 

Seventh: 

 Matt. 5:27-28 

 1 Cor. 6:18-20 

 1 Thess. 4:3-8 

 Heb. 13:4 

Eighth: 

 Lev. 6:1-7 

 Prov. 1:13-15 

 Matt. 15:19 

 1 Cor. 6:9-10 

 Eph. 4:28 

New City Catechism 

Question 11: What does God require in the sixth, seventh, 

and eighth commandments? 

Bible References: 

 Rom. 13:9 

Sixth: 

 Matt. 5:21-22; 43-45 

 Rom. 12:14, 17-21 

 Heb. 12:14 

Seventh: 

 Matt. 5:27-28 

 1 Cor. 6:18-20 

 1 Thess. 4:3-8 

 Heb. 13:4 

Eighth: 

 Lev. 6:1-7 

 Prov. 1:13-15 

 Matt. 15:19 

 1 Cor. 6:9-10 

 Eph. 4:28 



Answer: 

Sixth, that we do not hurt, or hate, or be hostile to our 
neighbor, but be patient and peaceful, pursuing even our 
enemies with love. Seventh, that we abstain from sexual 
immorality and live purely and faithfully, whether in 
marriage or in single life, avoiding all impure actions, 
looks, words, thoughts, or desires, and whatever might 
lead to them. Eighth, that we do not take without 
permission that which belongs to someone else, nor 
withhold any good from someone we might benefit. 

Exodus 20:13-15 

You shall not murder.  You shall not commit adultery.  You 
shall not steal. 

Notable Quotes: 

“You cannot break the rest of the commandments without 
first breaking the first one.” 

“When there’s a negative prohibition in the Ten 
Commandments, there’s a positive implication assumed.” 

Answer: 

Sixth, that we do not hurt, or hate, or be hostile to our 
neighbor, but be patient and peaceful, pursuing even our 
enemies with love. Seventh, that we abstain from sexual 
immorality and live purely and faithfully, whether in 
marriage or in single life, avoiding all impure actions, 
looks, words, thoughts, or desires, and whatever might 
lead to them. Eighth, that we do not take without 
permission that which belongs to someone else, nor 
withhold any good from someone we might benefit. 

Exodus 20:13-15 

You shall not murder.  You shall not commit adultery.  You 
shall not steal. 

Notable Quotes: 

“You cannot break the rest of the commandments without 
first breaking the first one.” 

“When there’s a negative prohibition in the Ten 
Commandments, there’s a positive implication assumed.” 


